Ms. Shelly Ann Connell
Board Secretary,

Ontario Energy Board,

PO Box 2319,

2300 Yonge Street; 27th Floor

Toronto, Ontario

M4P 1E4

With regards to Board File No.: EB-2013-0361, and the Jericho Application Amendment posted Friday, November 29, 2013.

Ms. Connell,
I am today, Saturday, November 30, 2013, seeing this amendment document that was posted on the EB-2013-0361 Friday, November 29, 2013.  As a resident who is interested in gaining intervenor status on this hearing, I would like to request that an extension be provided, and notice of these amendments be posted in local newspapers, with an appropriate time allotment for residents in the community to study how they will be impacted by the changes now proposed in this document.  

There is no time for myself or the other potential intervenors to decipher and study these changes before the deadline of Monday, December 2, 2013, and respond accordingly.  These amendments are not, as the proponent states, minor.  They will impact all the residents on the 115kv transmission route.  
This is a very underhanded tactic that Nextera has used to ensure that their amendments miss public consultation.  I believe that everyone along this route has the right to be notified of these changes, and an extension of 2 weeks be given, after these amendments have been posted in local publications, to allow affected residents the chance to voice their concerns, should they have any.    
I request that the Ontario Energy Board notify the public of these changes through advertisement in the local newspapers, and halt proceedings until the public has had sufficient time to study the documents and make the necessary requests to intervene in this process.  

Since public consultation regarding the transmission lines was omitted from Nextera’s agenda during the process of gaining a Renewable Energy Approval from the provincial government, the OEB is the only avenue that those impacted by the lines will have to express their concerns into the future of their family’s safety.  

Muriel Allingham

